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KENSINGTON FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 
DATE: February 19, 2025 
TO: Board of Directors 

RE: Neighbor Lighting Concerns of Public Safety Building (PSB) 

SUBMITTED BY: Mary A. Morris-Mayorga, General Manager 
 

 

Recommended Action 
Staff recommends the Board review options and consider approval of one of the following: 
 authorize the General Manager to proceed with painting one side of the building at a cost not-to-

exceed $4,240; or 
 authorize the General Manager to offer the neighbor funds to select the resolution on their own 

property which addresses lighting; or 
 other as determined by the Board which could include no action. 
 
Background 
Over the course of several meetings, the Board has discussed the shadow and lighting concerns of the 
adjacent neighbor north of the PSB.  While painting was suggested, there is concern that this would not 
address the issue which the architect confirmed.  Additional suggestions were:  installation of reflective 
siding on the PSB to better reflect sunlight or potential cost-sharing of installation of a skylight in the 
resident’s home. 
 
In assessing options, views of the lighting/shadow of the PSB were viewed over the years (attached) and 
it does not appear that enclosing the upstairs balcony created additional shadows from the building.  It 
also does not appear that the color would decrease sunlight since the front window of the home seems to 
receive significant sun exposure depending on the time of day. 
 
A skylight could increase sunlight and be relatively inexpensive to purchase; however, there is work 
associated in acquiring a permit as well as construction labor for installation.  In addition, the architect 
advised that there are potential liability concerns related to the resident’s roof warranty that the District 
should carefully consider.  The architect pointed out that the height of the PSB has not increased and all 
has been done within building code as approved by the County. 
 
Former Interim General Manager, Tim Barry, shared that he met with the neighbor a couple of times to 
discuss various complaints all of which were addressed with exception of the first: 
1. Darker paint of the PSB causes darkness in their house where it was light before. 
2. Building security light was shining too much into their yard (District installed lighting shield). 
3. Northernmost parking lot light cast too much light into their yard (lowered pole and adjusted lighting). 
4. Potential removal of hedge on property between house and PSB for installation of underground 

utilities in the space between property line and PSB (this was not necessary so no impact to hedge). 
5. Concern about alleged harmful health effects of roof antennae and objected to antennae on the roof 

of the station (communicated this is within code and no evidence supports the health risk assertion). 
 
As an alternative to painting one side of the PSB, the District could offer funds to the resident who could 
then evaluate options on their own property which may better address lighting. 
  
Fiscal Impact 
The fiscal impact will depend upon the Board’s determination. 
 
Attachments: Photo History of Sun Light and Shadows 

Paint quote from Gate View Paint 
 Email from resident, 213 Arlington Avenue 
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Photo History of Sun Light and Shadows 
July 2024 – enclosed deck, cloudy day, no shadow   Jun 2024 – full sun, no shadow 

  

March 2020 – no window sunshade; no shadow January 2021 – no window sunshade; no shadow 

  

April 2019 – window sunshade; shadow cast on wall, not window June 2018 – window sunshade; full sun 

  

March 2018 – window sunshade; shadow cast on wall, not window May 2011 – window sunshade; front façade in full shade

  
 






